= e CITY COUNCIL

Dear Parent/Guardian

Leeds City Council and St Bartholomew’s Primary School are considering the possibility of installing a
'School Street' outside St Bartholomew’s Primary School.

'School Streets' are where motorised traffic is restricted on specific roads around schools during drop-off
and pick-up times, during term-time. The aim is to make the area outside school more welcoming for
those wanting to walk, scoot or cycle to school and increase the number of pupils choosing these modes.
School Streets may also help to reduce road danger, improve air quality and reduce congestion. You can
find out more about School Streets by following this link: www.leeds.gov.uk/schoolstreets

To establish a School Street for St Bartholomew’s Primary School, motorised traffic would be restricted on
Strawberry Lane for short periods of time in the morning (for example 8.15 am -9.00 am) and afternoon
(for example 2.45 pm-3.30 pm). Vehicles would not be able to enter Strawberry Lane from Tong Road.
There would be some exemptions including residents and businesses located within the School Street,
Emergency Vehicles, Blue Badge holders and liveried delivery vehicles.

If you currently drop-off or pick-up and park in this area, you would instead need to:

e  Walk, scoot or cycle to school
e Park somewhere else and walk/wheel to the school entrance

The intention is to launch the scheme in the new school year. However, ahead of this, the council will
undertake a series of steps to ensure the scheme is supported before it is implemented:

e Parent and Guardian Consultation
e Residents' Consultation
o Implementation of Traffic Regulation Orders and Necessary works

We would like to know what you think about this by answering the below survey.

It should take you about 5 minutes to answer all the questions. The last day that you can respond is
Sunday 24" March.

Go to: https://surveys.leeds.gov.uk/s/StBartsPandG/

If you need to speak to someone about this survey, please email schoolsireets Wleeds.gov.uk

If you would like a paper copy of the survey, please ask at the office.



